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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION  
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of TBJ Sewer Systems, Inc.’s )  File No. SR-2024-0306 
Request for Increase in Annual Sewer System )  Tariff No. JS-2025-0074 
Operating Revenues ) 
        

STAFF RECOMMENDATION TO APPROVE TARIFF 
 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”),  

by and through counsel, and for its recommendation that the Commission approve the 

tariff sheets filed by United Services, Inc., states the following: 

1. On November 19, 2024, the parties filed a unanimous disposition 

agreement resolving all issues. 

2. On November 20, 2024, TBJ Sewer Systems, Inc. (“TBJ”) filed a  

tariff to comply with the pending disposition agreement. The tariff was assigned  

Tracking No. JS-2025-0074 and carries an effective date of January 3. 2025. 

3. On December 3, 2024, TBJ filed a substitute tariff to address an issue found 

by Staff.  

4. On November 21, 2024, the Commission issued its Order Directing 

Responses to Compliance Tariff. The Order directed Staff to file a recommendation as to 

whether the tariff complies with the disposition agreement no later December 4, 2024. 

5. Staff has reviewed the tariff and found that it complies with the disposition 

agreement and recommends that it be approved with the pending disposition agreement.  

WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully submits this Staff Recommendation to Approve 

Tariff, and respectfully requests the Commission approve the tariff filed by TBJ and 

pending unanimous disposition agreement.  
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Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Casi Aslin  
Casi Aslin 
Missouri Bar No. 67934 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-8517  
casi.aslin@psc.mo.gov 

 
 

 
CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed or hand-delivered, 

transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all parties and or counsel of record on 
this 4th day of December, 2024. 

/s/ Casi Aslin  
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